
Dear Chair Evans and Members of the Board, 

600 Fifth Street NW 
Washington, DC 20001 
202-962-6060 

July 11, 2016 

It is my pleasure to present you with the Accessibility Advisory Committee (AAC) report 
for the month of June 2016. The primary issues we reviewed were SafeTrack and the 
AAC's FY2016 accomplishments. 

Issues of the Month 

Safe Track 
The AAC discussed Metro's SafeTrack Plan and its recommendations regarding 
accessibility in the letter to the General Manager. The SafeTrack plan is designed to 
improve Metrorail safety and restore service reliability in an accelerated timeframe. The 
AAC recommendations were focused on enhancing the customer experience during 
this year-long maintenance initiative that will have a direct impact on all three modes of 
service and all customers. 

Metro's decision to implement SafeTrack was an unprecedented safety measure aimed 
at rehabilitating the system to improve reliability and service. To inform the community, 
Metro has conducted a full outreach campaign that includes every local news and 
radio outlet; station announcements in multiple languages; information on Metro's main 
webpage; printed brochures that are available at the stations; and approximately 100 
Transit Ambassadors staged throughout the system to assist customers with navigating 
the system. Additionally, Metro partnered with car and bike share programs and linked 
its website about SafeTrack to other regional transportation providers. These measures 
will assist customers with alternative transportation options while providing the most 
up-to-date information about each maintenance cycle and the changes in service. 

Metro has also updated the Trip Planner to include each maintenance cycle and those 
changes are automatically incorporated into the Fare Calculator results for MetroAccess 
trips. To assist customers with navigating the system during the maintenance cycle, 
Metro is providing shuttle service around the impacted stations. All Metrobuses serving 
stations during SafeTrack are of the low-floor variety that can accommodate two 
mobility devices. In stations where platforms are crowded, shuttle services will also 
provide an immediate alternative to the rail system. 

Metro's Office of Quality and Assurance, along with Federal Transportation 
Administration inspectors, are monitoring the repair work. Metro is also documenting 
lessons learned to ensure that the insights gained are not forgotten and can be used for 
future projects. 








